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Metropolitan King County Council

Natural Resources and Utilities Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Items:
	3
	Name:
	Mike Reed; Peggy Dorothy; Marilyn Cope

	Proposed No.:
	2004-B0085
	Date:
	May20, 2004

	Invited:
	Karen Wolf, Office of the County Executive

Elissa Benson, Department of Natural Resources and Parks


SUBJECT:  Comprehensive Plan:  Environment/Air Quality; Parks and Open Space and Cultural Resources
BACKGROUND:   The King County Comprehensive Plan is the county’s planning tool intended to guide growth, pursuant to the State Growth Management Act – GMA.  The King County Code (KCC 20.18.060) requires a major review of the Comprehensive Plan every four years.  
The Executive transmitted recommended revisions to the Comprehensive Plan on March 1, 2004.  The Council assigned the package to the Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee for review and recommendation.  

The Chair of the Growth Management and Unincorporated Affairs Committee, has requested that the Natural Resources and Utilities Committee review proposed amendments to the following Comprehensive Plan chapters and code titles (see Attachment 1):  

· Chapter 4, Subsection B:  Environment/Air Quality

· Chapter 5:  Parks, Open Space, and Cultural Resources

· Chapter 7:  Services, Facilities and Utilities

· Proposed changes to Title 13—Water and Sewer Systems

Standing committees are asked to complete their review and forward recommendations to GMUAC by Tuesday, June 1.  Presentation of committee recommendations are tentatively scheduled for the June 8 and June 15 meetings of the GMUAC.

The Natural Resources and Utilities Committee has conducted a series of briefings on the assigned elements of the Comprehensive Plan at each of its meetings since the receipt of the assignment.  The Committee has reviewed the language of each of the chapters, including changes proposed by the Executive.  

The Committee has identified a number of areas of potential revision to the Executive’s recommendation, and directed staff to work with the Executive on such revisions.  For the most part, those revisions have been developed in draft form and submitted to the Committee for review; in some cases, final refinement of revision language is still ongoing.  Current proposed language for proposed revisions to the Air Quality, Parks and Open Space, and Cultural Resources elements, as well as the Services, Facilities and Utilities element, are attached. 

Additionally, a letter to the Chair of the Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee, reporting on the proposed recommendations of the Natural Resources Committee, has been prepared, and is attached.  

This material is provided for the Committee’s final review and approval; with that approval, the letter and accompanying recommendations for changes will be forwarded to the Chair of the Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee, in order to meet the June 1, 2004 deadline. 

ATTACHMENTS

1. Letter to Chair, GMUAC, addressing recommended Comprehensive Plan revisions

2. Recommended changes to Chapter 4 Subsection B:  Environment/Air Quality

3. Recommended changes to Chapter 5:  Parks, Open Space and Cultural Resources

4. Recommended changes to Chapter 7:  Services, Facilities and Utilities

5. Proposed Striking Amendment to Proposed Ordinance 2004-0115
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